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The Morville 

Annual Community Event 

Monday the 19th of May 

6:30pm - 8:30pm 

Morville Village Hall 
 

The Morville Parish Council would like to invite members of the community from 

all the villages within the parish, to drop into The Morville Annual Community 

Event.  

This will be an opportunity for local people to meet whilst also accessing local 

service providers.  

Mostly informal, people can freely move around and talk with each and every one, 

whilst small stands will guide them to the services on offer, opening the 

opportunity to network, discuss any concerns and make suggestions. 

 

Attending Exhibits: Local PCSO, Fire & Rescue, Morville Village Hall,  

The Acton at Morville, Morville PCC, National Trust, Morville Church Building 

Trust, WI, Shropshire Climate Action, Morville Parish Council plus more.  

 

Discover Morville’s great village hall & enjoy the free refreshments on offer in a 

welcoming & friendly environment.  

 

There will be a brief chairman’s report at 7pm from the Morville Parish Council 

followed by the presentation of our new Morville Community Award.  

 

Do you have a business within or that serves the parish? We would like to help 

promote as many local businesses as possible at this event. Please do get in touch 

with Katie on the contact details below.  

 

To help this event run smoothly we are looking for volunteers:  

•People to help serve refreshments. 

•People to direct parking cars. 

•Do you love baking? We would appreciate donations of cake to share at this 

event.  

Thank you in advance.  

If you would like to volunteer, donate, or have any questions, please contact Katie:  

cllr.katiebriggsthomas@morville-pc.gov.uk 

07799893300 

 

Overflow car parking will be available on Morville Church Meadow.   

mailto:cllr.katiebriggsthomas@morville-pc.gov.uk
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Morville Parish Council 

 

We were extremely sad to learn that our Chairman Steve McDermott passed away on 14th 

March. It is very largely due to Steve’s commitment and hard work that our Council has 

achieved so much in the last three years and we will greatly miss our friend’s unfailing 

readiness to discuss problems and his skill in solving them. 

We will be holding a minute's silence as a mark of respect at the beginning of our next 

meeting. 

 

 

Funding for the purchase and installation of White Gates in Morville was agreed at our last 

meeting and these have now been ordered. 

 

Cllr Moxon-Jones has made an application on behalf of MPC to the Shropshire Hills 

Landscape Trust's conservation fund, for a project on the study and monitoring of pine 

martens and dormice in that part of the parish which is within the Shropshire Hills 

Landscape area. She will keep councillors up to date on the progress of this application. 

Litter-picking volunteers collected 23 bags of rubbish along the verges of the A458 between 

Morville & Muckley Cross, prior to the first “Cut & Collect” of our Restore Shropshire 

Verges Project, scheduled for 28
th
 March. 

 

We agree with the Morville parishioners that the footpath along the A458 between St 

Gregory’s Close and The Acton has become dangerously narrowed, due to accumulation of 

soil and vegetation over the years, and needs clearing. We have one quote for this work and 

agreed that we should get one or two more before reviewing our options at our next 

meeting. 

 

The events subcommittee are working hard organising The Morville Annual Community 

Event at Morville Village Hall on Monday the 19th of May, 6:30pm until 8:30pm. We look 

forward to welcoming you that evening.  

The Annual Morville Parish Council Meeting will be held at 7pm on Monday 12th May and 

will be followed by the usual Ordinary Parish Council Meeting. 

 

 

Morville Churchyard Working Party Saturday April 26
th

  

 

The next working party at Morville Churchyard will be held on Saturday April 26
th

  10am 

to 12pm (weather permitting). Main outdoor tasks will be to strim the grass below the 

hedges and trim as necessary, clear gutters, rake over holes in drive and tidy beds and 

shrubs around lychgate. It would also be useful to undertake some dusting of east windows 

inside the church.  Everyone welcome. If you can spare a morning to help, please come 

along with gloves and tools for a job you would like to do such as rake, strimmer, blower, 

fork and secateurs.  

Contact: Tim Morris (01746 789271) for information 
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OUR SYMPATHY TO THE FAMILY AND FRIENDS OF: 

 the late Mr Ray Gregory, of  The Smithies 

 

 

*** 

 

Lent Lunch at Morville Church 

 

The soup and roll lent lunch at Morville Church on Saturday 15 March was very well 

attended. We raised donations of £150 for Blossom Barns, Chelmarsh the local charity for 

adults with learning disabilities.  Thanks to all concerned for making it such a successful 

event, especially the soup and cake makers. 

 

 

Open Days at Pam's Pools, Bridgnorth, WV16 6TY 

 

We are very pleased to invite you to the Pam's Pools Open Days from 10am until 2.00pm 

on Sunday 11
th
 May and Sunday 22

nd
 June. 

 

See the reserve's wetlands and wildflowers, on foot or riding behind a vintage tractor. 

 

Plant sales and stalls, children’s activities, disabled access, dogs on leads welcome. 

 

Beautiful cottage garden with advice on fruit and veg gardening and bee-keeping. 

 

Music. 

 

Light lunches, hot & cold drinks, homemade cakes and ice-cream. 

   

Entry by ticket with profits going to Shropshire Wildlife Trust, ring-fenced for Pam’s 

Pools. 

 

Book your tickets in advance for £5 by clicking on the TicketSource link which will be in 

the next newsletter or pay £6 cash or card on the day. Children under 10 free 

 

Adults who volunteer in advance for a two hour shift also get in free!   

 

For any queries, email Pam on pamela.yuille@doctors.org.uk or phone 

07793939291 - no texts. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:pamela.yuille@doctors.org.uk
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Morville School News 

 

Hello from the Morville school family.  

 

Although the weather can’t quite seem to make up its mind as to whether we are now in 

Spring or remaining in the cold and wet Winter, the children and staff have been making the 

most of the weather this week. 

 

This week the children had a wonderful day on Thursday with each class taking part in a 

cricket taster session from All Stars club in Barrow. The children certainly gave it their all 

with lots of determination and team working skills being demonstrated.  

 

The children also recently took part in the East Shropshire Sports Partnership Tag Rugby 

Tournament with Morville coming in 2
nd

 place out of all the schools in the local area. We 

were so impressed with our children for displaying resilience and determination during the 

whole event.  

 

It was World Book Day on Thursday 6
th
 March and the whole school dressed as their 

favourite book characters. The staff also got fully involved and all dressed as different 

characters from the famous Mr Men and Little Miss books. 

 

 Our KS1 children also had an author visit from Sarah Isaacs, who shared her book Derek 

the Alien and the Raspberry Milkshake Sky with the children. Sarah talked about what 

inspired her to start writing and told the children she wrote her first story aged just 6 years 

old.  

 

The KS2 children took part in live lessons including hearing stories read out loud from 

world famous footballers. 

 

In Chestnut Tree Class the children have started learning all about Anglo-Saxons. They 

have begun by learning who the Anglo-Saxons were, where they came from and why they 

wanted to settle in Britain. They are now progressing on to how their kingdoms were 

organised as well as what life in a settlement might have been like. They will go on to learn 

about Anglo-Saxon writing and learn the story of King Alfred and why he is remembered as 

‘great’. Finally, they are very excited to be bringing our learning to life on an educational 

visit to Tamworth Castle where we will learn about life for Anglo-Saxon soldiers and the 

types of artefacts they left behind that archaeologists study today. 

 

In Birch Tree Class the children have started learning all about the ancient Greeks as part of 

their topic called ‘Eureka’. They have been finding out who the ancient Greeks were and 

where they lived along with the events of the Olympic Games. They will discover what 

daily life was like as a Greek and explore the story of the Trojan Horse.  

The children will also  investigate Ancient Greek philosophers and explore their key ideas 

and questions as well as exploring the Olympian Gods and the impact of Alexander the 

Great on the Greek empire.  
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In Oak Tree Class the children have been ‘Stomping in the Swamp’ as their class topic as 

they have been learning all about Dinosaurs. The children have been naming, sorting and 

grouping a variety of dinosaurs and talking about their features. They have looked at the 

life cycle of a dinosaur and then compared it to the lifecycle of another reptile they have 

learnt about previously. The children will be finding out about the life and discoveries of 

Mary Anning and how she improved people’s knowledge and understanding of dinosaurs. 

Looking forward to sharing our next update – Miss Docherty  

 

 

Morville W I 

 

Our president opened the March meeting with a warm welcome to a packed room of 

members and visitors including four representatives from Read Easy, the charity that 

Morville WI raised money for last year.  

 

We all stood to sing the WI anthem, Jerusalem and then we were delighted to present Read 

Easy, who are in the process of starting a new group in Bridgnorth, with a cheque for 

£1000.00. 

 

After business of the night had been concluded it was time to hand over to our speakers for 

the evening, the lovely India and Lydia from Stallion Al Services & Cryogenetics Ltd. 

 

They gave us a fascinating insight into their work at the the UK's largest artificial 

insemination centre  based in Whitchurch, where they have been pioneering advanced 

techniques in equine reproduction and cryopreservation. In 2020 the founder of the 

company, Tullis Matson  also set-up Nature's SAFE a charity dedicated to preserving 

genetic material from threatened animals in their living biobank.  

 

We then all enjoyed a delicious tea provided by Becky, Yvonne & Eileen and a chance to 

catch-up with friends. 

 

If you would like a flavour of what WI is all about, why not come along, we are always 

delighted to welcome visitors. We meet on the second Wednesday of each month at 

Morville Village Hall, from 7.15pm. 

 

We always follow our meeting with a delicious tea and have a raffle and competition each 

month.  

 

You can just turn up on the night or if you would like any further information we can be 

contacted by e mail at morvillewomensinstitute@gmail.com or check us out on Facebook.                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:morvillewomensinstitute@gmail.com
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Morville Community Award 2025 

 

Do you know someone who goes above and beyond?  

 

The Morville Parish Council events team are thrilled to receive such a positive response to 

the launch of our new Morville Community Award. We'd like to thank those who have 

already nominated deserving candidates.  

 

The award is open to anyone living, working, or volunteering within the Morville Parish 

and we are now looking for nominations of a worthy candidate.  

 

This is an award that recognises people who have made outstanding contributions to the 

community, such as through voluntary activities, helping others, or being an excellent role 

model. 

 

To nominate please contact:  morvillecommunityaward@gmail.com   

With the following information by the 30th of April 2025 

 

 

Nomination Name:  

 

Age (if under 18): 

 

Reason for nomination:  

 

This award will be presented at approximately 7:10pm at The Morville Annual Community 

Event on Monday the 19th of May  

 

Morville Parish: Morville, Monkhopton, Aston Eyre, Acton Round, Upton Cressett, 

Weston 

 

*** 

 

Easter Monday (an extract) 

 

Out in the rain a world is growing green, 

On half the trees quick buds are seen 

Where glued-up buds have been. 

Out in the rain God’s Acre stretches green, 

Its harvest quick tho’ still unseen: 

For there the Life hath been. 

 

(Christina Rossetti) 
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Letter from the Dean of Hereford 

 

We talk a lot about failure. It is something we are super sensitive about.  We have all had 

our failures. I am no exception and struggle most days with a fear of failing family, 

colleagues, church and God. Fear of failure is the reverse of what the gospel teaches but we 

are all extremely susceptible. It causes leaders to become risk averse and instinctively 

protect the institution, sometimes shamefully at the expense of the vulnerable. Farmers 

have told me that they don’t want to be the one that lets the farm go under and church 

people vow to battle on because ‘this mustn’t fail on our watch’. The pressure of the 

ancestors, of tradition, of the sheer hard work of those who have gone before is colossal. 

Believe me, I do not want to be the Dean of Hereford under whose leadership a millennia of 

cathedral life goes horribly wrong.  When Christ’s Church fails, it is particularly 

heartbreaking, for it implies to others the failure of God. 

 

The shame that accompanies personal and institutional failure scars us and trains us to 

count the cost, play it safe, and fear the unknown. Yet we know from experience that often 

failure leads to change and growth. Fear of failure among those called to live by the Spirit 

in the discomfort of risk leads to a lack of trust in God that literally asphyxiates His ability 

to create fresh possibilities, the most powerful of which is resurrection.  

 

In the garden of Gethsemane, Jesus sweated over His anticipated cup of suffering, begging 

the Father to take it from Him.  In the end, he chose to enter into the tragedy of his 

crucifixion. The long-awaited Messiah ended his mission in what looked like abject failure. 

Yet His willingness to trust God and submit to that failure led to the unimaginable 

expansion of God’s kingdom.  

 

Even if our model of mission today also seems doomed to failure, we are called to step into 

it and trust in a fruitful future because that is what God promises and what Jesus did. The 

physical resurrection of Jesus on Easter morning is both concrete testimony that God 

accompanies His people into the very depths and a blueprint for his plan to show that His 

love is stronger than all our faults, fears and failures.  The Resurrection shows His capacity 

to redeem and make new life even out of death itself. 

 

In these difficult times let us live and die as people who believe in Resurrection not out of 

naïve optimism but because we have seen the Risen Christ. If God can do that then all bets 

on personal and institutional failure are off and as Peter Pan observed, ‘to die may be an 

awfully big adventure” 

 

The Very Reverend Sarah Brown, Dean of Hereford 
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SERVICES FOR APRIL 

              

MORVILLE 

Sun       6
th     

 11.15am       Passion Sunday Morning Prayer (Lay) 

Sun     13
th
    11.15am       Palm Sunday Morning Prayer (JP) with refreshments 

Sun     20
th
    11.30am       Easter Day Holy Communion (SB) 

Sun     27
th
    11.15am       Morning Prayer (Lay) with refreshments 

 

ASTON  EYRE 

 

Sun     13
th
    10.00am        Palm Sunday Morning Prayer (JP)    

Sun     27
th 

   10.00am        Holy Communion (SB) 

 

MONKHOPTON 

 

Sun    6
th
      10.00am        Passion Sunday Holy Communion (SB) 

 

ACTON ROUND 

 

Sun   13
th
     10.00am        Palm Sunday Holy Communion (SW) 

 

 

Morville Readers and Readings for April 

 

   First Reading                                   Second Reading 

 

Sun        6
th
  

 
   Isaiah 43: 16-21                                John 12:1-8 

                        (Alison Foxall)                                 (Helen Smith)                                                                         

Sun       13
th
     Isaiah 50: 4-9a                                  Luke 23:1-49                                             

                        (Louise Shropshire)                          (Tim Heatley)                         

Sun       20
th
     Acts 10: 34-43                                  Luke 24: 1-12 

                        (Tim Morris)                                    (Elaine Crisp)                                

Sun       27
th
     Acts 5:27-32.                                   John 20:19-end 

                        (Hilary Evans)                                  (Mike Skinner)                                 

 

                                    

Readings for Sunday, 4
th

 May  

 

                      Acts 9: 1-20                                       John 21: 1-19   
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PRIEST IN CHARGE    

 Rev’d Suzan Williams   rectorbridgnorthandmorville@gmail.com          01746  599528                                                                 

ORGANIST  MRS  ALISON  FOXALL                                         01746  761820 

BELL TOWER CAPTAIN    MR IAN ROWE                            01746  714357 

BRIDGNORTH TEAM SECRETARY                                         01746  767174 

                        CHURCH WARDENS                                         P.C.C. SECRETARIES 

  MORVILLE      

                        MRS J BRICK                                                     MRS H SMITH 

                        MR T MORRIS 

  MONKHOPTON   

                        MR T FELLOWS                                                                                                                                                                 

                        MR E PUGH                                                           

  ACTON ROUND 

                        MR T  KENNEDY                                              MRS J MADELEY 

                        MRS B CHAPPUIS                         

  ASTON EYRE  

                        MR D JENKINS                                                 MRS M BROWNING                                                                                                     

                         

  MORVILLE  C of E  PRIMARY SCHOOL          

  EXEC. HEAD TEACHER          MRS CLAIRE GASKIN                      01746 714219 

  MORVILLE VILLAGE HALL                                          

  SECRETARY                              ELAINE CRISP                                    01746 714516                                                                                                               

  BOOKINGS        morvillevillagehall@gmail.co.uk                07793 156645                             

  CHAIRMAN                               

 CLERK TO MORVILLE P C      SARAH SKURR                                  07851 677084                
 MORVILLE W I (SEC)              MRS  BEVERLY DOGGETT            01746 714322  

 

 

POLICE ring  999 (emergency)  or 101 (non urgent) 

CRIMESTOPPERS                       0800 555 111 
 

All views represent the opinion of the authors and the information contained in the Newsletter is 
provided purely for information purposes and is provided “as is” without warranty  either expressed 

or implied. 

 

NEWSLETTER  EDITOR  &  ADVERTS       MRS C SKINNER    Tel: 01746  714285 

COPY FOR THE NEWSLETTER MAY BE  SENT TO THE EDITOR:  

e-mail  Carol Skinner at  Newsletter@Morville.org.uk 

BEFORE 25
th

  OF THE MONTH 

or by post to:    PARK GRANGE, MORVILLE, BRIDGNORTH, WV16 4RN 

 

 

 

mailto:morvillevillagehall@gmail.co.uk
mailto:Newsletter@Morville.org.uk
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Anne’s Household Cleaning Services 

Let me take care of your household chores 

Regular or one-off clean when you need a helping hand 

Ironing service available, collection and delivery 

01746 714156 

 

*** 
 

 

Chimney Sweep & Service   

07805643422 (Richard) 

www.stantonsweeps.com 
 

RICHARD WAIN 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 

01746  789372 

 

 

RIDGE FUELS LTD  Coal, Logs & Gas Bottles 

ALL FUELS INC  SMOKELESS.  FREE 

DELIVERY  01743 241122     www.ridgefuels.co.uk 

 

 

 LUXURY,  SIZE- INCLUSIVE  BRIDALWEAR 

1-2-1   PRIVATE  APPTS    07815550330      

bridesview@outlook.com 

 

 

TIM  F  VAUGHAN,  NEW & USED 

AGRIC. MACHINERY BOUGHT & SOLD 

01746 714221  or  07966 219755 

 

 

PEST CONTROL. JOHN SEDGWICK                                              

MOLES+ OTHER RURAL PESTS 

01746 716451 or 07971 694005 

 

 

ANDY’S GARDENING SERVICES  

GENERAL GARDEN  MAINTENANCE 

FENCING, MOWING  01746  714081 

 

MOWER MEC 

SALES-SERVICE-PARTS-REPAIRS 

BRIDGNORTH    01746  761731 

 

 

R. Cooper, Bridgnorth. 07864853282 

Brickwork, Building, Property Maintenance, 

Fibreglass flat roofing, Traditional Roofing 

 

 

NORTHWOOD & SONS Funeral Directors 

Pre-paid Plans  info@northwoodfunerals.co.uk 

Andrew Woodhouse    01952 727248  

 

PUGH’S FEEDS  FOR  MASSEY BROS    

BULK& BAGGED FEED for CATTLE, SHEEP, 

PIGS, POULTRY & GAME    01746 789403 

 

 

BRIGGSTHOMAS ENGINEERING LTD 

Agri Repairs, Machinery & Trailer Sales 

01746712217  /  07868440423 

 

DRY LOGS DELIVERED LOCALLY 

RAYMOND BASON, TEL. 01746 785009 

and  07773552457 

 

 

GILL HOWARD 

Contemporary Silver Jewellery 

www.gillhoward.com 

NFU Mutual Bridgnorth Agency 

Motor, Home, Business, Farm, Equine  

Annual Travel, Life Insurance. 01746 763198 

 

Jake Broster Valeting                                 
Professional Valeting & Detailing    

Contact: 07534367683 
 

 

TELE - SATT AERIALS LTD 

Chris Burroughs  01746 767381 

07988 539200 

 

 

GOLDEN HANDS DOMESTIC CLEANING 

SERVICE / IRONING / CARE 

01746 714114 or 07875 555940 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stantonsweeps.com/
http://www.ridgefuels.co.uk/
mailto:bridesview@outlook.com
http://www.gillhoward.com/
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MUCKLEY FARM STORAGE, FOR ALL 

YOUR STORAGE NEEDS. LIGHT TRANSIT 

REMOVAL VAN AVAILABLE 01746 714114 

 

MEAT AT KEITH’S (ALDERSON) 

12 SYDNEY COTTAGE DRIVE 

BRIDGNORTH  01746 766112 

 

 

BEAUTY BENEFITS  

THE ART OF LOOKING GOOD 

BRIDGNORTH    01746 768035 

 

 

MAWS GALLERY 

PROFESSIONAL PICTURE FRAMERS 

01952 588855    www.maws-gallery.co.uk 

 

CARAVAN STORAGE at Weston 

Indoors & Secure  07932163402 

lesleyvandyke@gmail.com 01746 785630 

 

 

ASJ PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES 

Gas, Oil & LPG  

Andy Jennings   07710 793683  

 

 

PETER FOLLETTE 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 

01746  761843 &  07889 750532 

 

GARDEN MACHINERY; SERVICE &           

REPAIRS.BRIDGNORTH & DISTRICT 

PHIL ELLIS TEL. 07752 137251 

 

BROWNS PLANT HIRE & GROUNDWORKS 

browns.westfarm@gmail.com  

or   07949 126516 
 

MARTIN REIDY  01746 785313 / 07815567877 

 e-mail mortmartreidy@gmail.com KITCHENS  

BATHROOMS AND BUILDING WORK 

 

 

EMPIRE PLUMBING,GAS & 0IL SERVICES 

L.P.G. & HETAS STOVE INSTALLER 

PAUL GAMSTON        07833101269 

 

M J S  WINDOW  CLEANING 

01746 767188   Mobile 07795594598 

ALL AREAS COVERED 

 

FRENCH TUITION 

EXPERIENCED TEACHER  GCSE,  A LEVEL   

Sarah Brentnall    07968624443 
 

The Petal Passion Flower Farm  

Beacon Hill  07799893300 

Seasonal & Sustainable Cut Flowers  
 

GRASS-CUTTING,   HEDGING 

AND PRUNING 

CALL 01746 714251 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.maws-gallery.co.uk/
mailto:lesleyvandyke@gmail.com
mailto:browns.westfarm@gmail.com
mailto:mortmartreidy@gmail.com

